
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:    Juniper Nammi 

FROM:  Marty Gillis 

SUBJECT: Ridgecrest Limited Slope Failure  

DATE:  January 23, 2020 

              

At the request of the City I visited Ridgecrest Park between 3:00 PM & 4:10 PM. I was requested to 
represent the City and document the damage due to a limited slope failure north of the baseball 
backstop. See photos below.  

The following damage was documented:  

• Damage to temporary chain link fence.  

• Damage to landscaping and turf behind the backstop.  

• Damage 3 tier metal bleacher.  

• Accumulation dirt water and blackberries behind the backstop along the first baseline.  

Response to slope failure: 

• Response teams were on site to secure the site protect the hill from further sluffing and any 
other failure.  

• Caution tape additional hi-viz fencing has been installed to protect the public.  

Summary:  

No structural damage to the backstop was evident. The bleachers appear to be a loss. General cleanup 
appears to be needed and revised installation of temporary chain link construction fence extending up 
the hill to the north will be needed as soon as the hill can be worked.  

The hill was covered with Visqueen continuous from the top of slope to the bottom to prevent 
additional saturation. The Visqueen was staked at the top and quarry spalls were used to hold the 
Visqueen in place instead of sandbags due safety concerns of the workers installing the plastic. A 
temporary pond or dam will be installed at the base of the slope and sump pump will be used to manage 
water. This installation will be in place for the next 2 weeks until further restoration can be proposed. 
It’s anticipated further discussions with the City will be needed.  
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